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COMMUNITY ADVISORY NETWORK DEVELOPING ONSLOW

MINUTES

January 4, 2013

The Community Advisory Network Developing Onslow (CAN-DO) met at Northwoods United Methodist Church on Friday, January 4, 2013. The meeting was called to order at 8: 05 am by CAN-DO Co-Chair Kristi Pitchford.  Those in attendance were:  Amelia Grissett, Angela Keith, Carol Hurst Long, Christy O’Daniel, Collis Niro, Craig Wagner, Cynthia Figueroa, Dan Joy, David Graves, Harold Dunlop, James Ross, Jason Klein, Jennifer Colley, Karol Davis, Kathleen Holbrook, Kelley Hamilton, Kristi Pitchford, Linda Graham, Pamela Brown, Rick Moser, Sarah McWhirter, Vernon Zinnerman, Wendy Monroe, and William Keller. 
Excused absences were received from:  Jan De Vaughn, Julie Fulton, Lauren Welch, Monique Ivanov, Patrick Kelly, and Peggy Bayless.
INTRODUCTIONS

Introductions of members and guests were made. 
REVIEW & APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF DECEMBER 7, 2012
Craig Wagner made a motion to approve the minutes. Bill Keller seconded the motion. The motion carried.
POINT IN TIME COUNT

Kathleen Holbrook announced that the PIT Count is scheduled for January 30-31, 2013. The PIT subcommittee has met a few times to ensure the entire county has been canvassed with posters advertising this event.  There will be a webinar later this month to review definitions and the forms to be utilized during the PIT Count.  PIT subcommittee members will be invited to the webinar once it is scheduled in order to finalize planning. As we do not have any representation from the Onslow Women’s Shelter and DSS at today’s meeting, we need to ensure that the Safe House is aware of the PIT Count and that DSS provides us with information on those individuals receiving benefits who use the DSS street address. DSS has a new computer system making it difficult to collect this information as in years past. Catherine Griffin has been hired as the new shelter director for OCO replacing Karin Hudson. Catherine will attend future CAN-DO meetings. Christy O’Daniel, OCO Volunteer, has been representing the OCO Shelter and sharing information with them regarding the PIT Count.
VETERAN STAND DOWN

This event is scheduled for Tuesday, February 5, 2013 at the American Legion. Kelley Hamilton announced that there will be a subcommittee meeting on January 11, 2013. Radio and newspaper advertising for the event is underway. Donations have been received. Volunteers will be needed. CAN-DO will set up a table.

UPDATES:
SOLUTIONS FOR STABILITY PROGRAM
Sarah McWhirter was introduced as the new Solutions for Stability Coordinator. She started work earlier this week and is settling in. She will soon meet with the school social workers to review the forms to be utilized in the program and the procedures for receiving referrals.  A screening committee composed of CAN-DO members will need to be formed to review the applications. Wendy Monroe was also introduced as United Way’s social work intern for the semester. She will be assisting Sarah with some of the program’s duties.
FUNDRAISING SUBCOMMITTEE

Jennifer Colley announced that this fundraiser entitled Hope is a Stroke Away will be held March 1 and 2, 2013 at the USO.  Letters are being sent to restaurants and artists requesting donations. Volunteers will be needed to work the event. There was a discussion of securing entertainment.
ONSLOW COUNTY SCHOOLS

Jennifer Colley announced that 236 students had been identified as homeless as of 12-19-12, the last day of school before Christmas. 

SHELTER PLUS CARE

Angela Keith advised that she has 2 vacancies in the program; 8 slots are currently filled. Angela recently submitted a new project application for 10 additional slots designated for veterans with a disability, however, the project application was withdrawn due to funding shortages.

FAMILY PROMISE PROGRAM

Rick Moser announced that they are holding steady at 9 churches having committed to date; 4 more churches are needed. There will be a meeting on December 17th at 7:00 pm. Bill Keller indicated that he and his pastor were planning to attend.
MEMBER ANNOUNCEMENTS
Craig Wagner announced that SOAR training is coming to Eastern NC in case people are interested in attending. 
Jason Klein discussed the potential cut in Medicaid funding to residents of Adult Care Homes and how it might affect Onslow County.

David Graves announced that NABVETS has their annual Black and Gold event scheduled on February 23 for which he will send out a flyer.

Carol Hurst Long shared that Onslow United Transit System (OUTS) has a $40,000.00 grant available to assist with transportation to employment and childcare. It requires an 80/20 match from non-profits who apply and would allow riders to ride for $4.00 one way from anywhere in the county. If anyone is interested in applying, contact Carol at 910-346-2998 or www.onslowtransit.org
There being no further business, CAN-DO adjourned at 9:15 am. Next month’s meeting will be held on February 8, 2013 due to a conflict on February 1, 2013.
Respectfully submitted,
Kathleen Holbrook, CAN-DO Co-Chair
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